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New Faces! 
The Town has several new full time employees. Weston Moore 

(Groundskeeper I) and Brad Coleman (Golf Shop Clerk) have been 

part-time employees for some time. They both came on as full-time 

with the start of the new fiscal year in July. Johnathan Viar joined 

the Public Services staff in mid-August. He is training as a Service 

Technician II, learning the water and sewer system. In Golf Mainte-

nance is Nick Brown (Groundskeeper II). Nick comes with a wealth 

of experience in golf maintenance and landscaping. 

 

Jamestown Loose Leaf Collection 

The Town’s annual leaf collection  program begins October 25th  and 
will end  February 25th 2022. 

The program provides residents with the opportunity to have loose 

leaves collected at the roadside without the need of bagging.  The pro-

gram is operated on a routing system that is based on our staff completing one leaf col-

lection route of the town in approximately 2 to 3 weeks.  Once a route is completed, then 

staff returns to the beginning of the same planned route and begins again.  To partici-

pate in the Leaf Collection Program simply: 

 

 Rake leaves to the edge of your yard behind the curb. 

 Remove sticks, rocks, and other debris which can damage the Town's 
equipment.  

 If staff encounters debris in the leaf pile, they will not continue                
collection at the property. 
 Do not park vehicles on, in front of, or near your leaves. 

   

The leaf collection program helps keep leaves from blocking storm drains and prevents 

decaying leaves from polluting lakes and streams.  
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Pinecroft Sedgefield 

Subscribe to the Town ‘s    

You Tube Channel. 

http://www.youtube.com/c/T

ownofJamestownNC  

October is Fire Prevention Month 

People tend to remove smoke alarm batteries or dismantle smoke alarms         

altogether when the alarm begins to chirp as a result of low batteries or when 

the alarm is no longer working properly. These behaviors present serious risks 

to safety that can have tragic consequences in the event of a fire. When a smoke 

alarm or carbon monoxide (CO) alarm sounds, respond immediately by exiting 

the home as quickly as possible and calling 911. If your alarm begins to chirp, it 

may mean that the batteries are running low and need to be replaced. If the 

alarm continues to chirp after the batteries are replaced, or the alarm is more 

than 10 years old, it is time to replace the alarm. Test all smoke and CO alarms 

monthly. Press the test button to make sure the alarm is working. If you need 

your Smoke/Carbon Monoxide Alarms checked or need smoke alarms installed, 

please call Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District Inc. at (336) 299-4421. 
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT TO TEST HYDRANTS 

The Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will begin their semi-annual fire hydrant 

testing on October 1st and will continue this operation throughout the month,  

finishing by October 31th. All hydrants in the Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District 

will be tested to ensure that they are operating properly and are able to                             

produce the required water pressure when needed. This testing also includes all 

hydrants in the Town of Jamestown.   

Because this testing must be done during normal operating hours, it will be            

impossible to know in advance just when or where the testing will take place in 

any specific area.  Opening hydrants can sometimes cause a temporary             

discoloration of water in nearby homes.  The discoloration is not harmful in any 

way and can be cleared up by running the cold water for a few minutes. 

This testing ensures the protection of citizens and is also an evaluation  indicator 

used by the NC Response Rating System, which evaluates the fire district           

according to the protection they offer. 

Questions Asked and Answered 

 

 Does Jamestown offer E-Bill options to save paper? 
   The Town does offer E-bills. If the E-bill option is selected, no 
paper bill will be mailed. It will be the customers responsibility 
to contact the Town office if they are having problems with their 
internet provider or if their email account changes. The Town 
will not be responsible for bills not received.  

To receive your Utility bill electronically , you create a login and 
choose the paperless option to receive your statement. 

http://www.youtube.com/c/TownofJamestownNC
http://www.youtube.com/c/TownofJamestownNC
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301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 
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Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: tsalyards@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Tammy Salyards  Editor 

Upcoming Events    

October 1 6:-10:00pm  Music in the Park   

October 5 6:30 am—7:30pm  Primary Election   Civic Center 

October 19 6:00pm   Town Council Meeting Civic Center 

November 2    Election Day  Civic Center 

November 4 4:00pm   AARP Meeting  Civic Center 

November 8  6:00pm   Planning Board Meeting Civic Center 

November 11 Town Hall Closed  Veterans Day 

November 16 6pm   Town Council Meeting Civic Center 

November 25, 26   Town Hall Closed Thanksgiving Holiday 

December 5 3:00pm   Jamestown Christmas Parade  Main St 

We’re on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency) (336) 641-6691 
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If you wish to subscribe  or to submit your community event email  

Tammy Salyards @ tsalyards@jamestown-nc.gov 

Copies available upon request at Town Hall  

Jamestown Park Golf Course  

Jamestown Park Golf Course is operating on a normal schedule.  

The Grill is open for service Wednesday —Sunday from 10 am—4pm. 
 

Rentals for events at the Club House Mendenhall room are 

available for daytime events only. For reservations call 336.454.4912. 
 

The Town is now renting the picnic shelters located at the 

Golf Course.     

 Call Town Hall at 336.454.1138 for shelter rentals. 

Sunday 

November 7th 

2:00AM 

mailto:tsalyards@jamestown-nc.gov
mailto:sapple@jamestown-nc.gov
mailto:tsalyards@jamestown-nc.gov

